








August 27, 2017        Twenty first Sunday in Ordinary Time 



LANGUAGE OF FLOWERS 
Throughout history, flowers have been a source of joy and inspiration, lifting spirits by virtue of 

their very existence. They can also provide a personal expression of love, happiness and 

comfort. In the Victorian tradition of the Language of Flowers, a variety of flowers will be 

introduced for their meaning as well as use in an arrangement. Each participant will create an 

arrangement and leave with a description of the meaning of their “floral expression.” Presented 

by Jeanne Carbone of the Missouri Botanical Garden. 

Tuesday, September 19th at 10:00 am in Memorial Hall of Southwest Baptist Church. Light refreshments will be 

provided. A recommended donation of $6 will be accepted at the door to help cover the cost of floral arrangement 

materials. Please RSVP to Connie at 314-802-7193 by Friday, September 15th.  

 

Q&A: SENIOR FRAUD  
QUESTION: My neighbor was a victim of fraud recently. I worry that other seniors will fall for similar scams. What can be 

done? 

ANSWER: Offenders who commit fraud often pick on the elderly because of their assumption that they are “easy” 

targets. These criminals hone in on seniors’ perceived inability to use technology, their weaker support networks, and 

occasionally their physical and/or mental disabilities. By taking advantage of the relative weaknesses of older people, 

these thieves establish trust with their victims in order to manipulate them. Our elders are often easier to establish 

contact with because they are lonely and desire companionship. They are often forced to rely on others for their physical 

and/or financial care. 

If you or someone you know might be a victim of or at risk for senior fraud, know that you are not alone. There are 

numerous resources to help guide you through this difficult process.  

To report fraud, call 911 first. If you have other questions, call the Circuit Attorney’s Fraud Assistance Hotline at 314-

612-1412. The Circuit Attorney’s website, www.circuitattorney.org, displays past and current fraud alerts, and a schedule 

of fraud prevention seminars.  

To put your phone numbers on the no-call lists: Missouri: 1-800-662-2551 

National: 1-888-382-1222 (must renew every five years)  
www.donotcall.gov 
 

JOIN TEN TOE EXPRESS 
Citizens for Modern Transit sponsors the Ten Toe Express to help individuals lead healthier lives by linking activity, 

sociability, and exercise with the use of MetroLink and MetroBus. Kickoff for the fall starts Thursday, September 7! 

Registration in the Ten Toes Program costs $10 and registrants receive: 

A walking kit, valued at $50, that includes a pedometer, MetroLink tickets and a travel bag; 

♦ Opportunities to walk with family and friends around the St. Louis area; 

♦ Opportunities to use MetroLink and MetroBus to reach places outside your neighborhood; 

♦ Information on how physical activity and nutrition affect your health and well-being; and 

♦ Online resources to track your walking and eating habits. 

If you have any questions, you can contact the Ten Toe Express staff at 314-231-7272 or visit http://

tentoes.cmt-stl.org/. 
 

 



Tuesday - after 8 am Mass: Perpetual Help Devotions  

Wednesday - 8:45 am—4:00 pm: Church is available for  

Eucharistic Adoration. Stop by the rectory for entry 

First Friday of the month Holy Hour and Benediction 

after the 8:00 AM Mass. 

 St. Stephen Protomartyr                                                                                                                 www.saintstephenstl.org 

Monday, August 28 

8:00 AM - No Service 

Tuesday, August 29 

8:00 AM - No Mass 

Wednesday, August 30 

8:00 AM - No Mass 

Thursday, August 31 

8:00 AM - No Mass 

Friday, September 1 

8:00 AM - No Mass 

Saturday, September 2 

8:00 AM - No Mass 

4:00 PM - Joseph Kunkel JR. 

Sunday, September 3 

8:00 AM - Carol Kopff 

 Rose & Ted McBride 

10:30 AM - Our Parishioners 

  

  
  

Parish Office Hours          314-481-1133 
     Monday through Thursday:  8:30 AM — 4:30 PM 
     Friday: 8:30 AM — 3:00 PM 
     Closed Saturdays, Sundays, Holidays and Holy Days 
 

Bulletin Article Deadline 
     Monday at 12:00 PM. prior to the weekend bulletin. 
 

Sacramental Celebrations 
    Eucharist  
       Saturday evening Vigil:  
                4:00 PM  
       Sunday:  
 8:00 AM  
 10:30 AM (nursery available) 
        Monday: Liturgy of the Word with Communion 
 8:00 AM  
       Tuesday  through Saturday: Mass 
                 8:00 AM          
       Holy Day:  
    8:00 AM and 7:00 PM   
 

Infant and Child Baptism 
       Baptisms are celebrated at any weekend liturgy or on the 
       last Sunday of the month following the 10:30 am.  
       Eucharist. Parents are asked to call the parish office to  
       arrange a Baptism.  
 

Adult Initiation / Reception into the Catholic Church 
      Any adult who would like to know more about our Catholic  
      faith, and/or who is interested in becoming a member of the 
      Catholic Church, please call the parish office. 
 

Reconciliation 
      Saturdays 3:00 - 3:30 PM 
 

Marriage 
      Please contact one of the clergy at least six months prior to 
      the planned date of marriage. 
 

Anointing of the Sick 
     We have a communal celebration of this sacrament at the   
      weekend  liturgies in the fall and in the spring.  
      If you would like to be anointed before entering the  
      hospital or if you are homebound, please call the parish office. 
 

Parish School of Religion  
      Parish School of Religion formal classes in our Catholic Faith  
      Children: 4 yrs. through 8th grade and high school 
      Located on the  campus of St. John the Baptist Parish. 
      Call the PSR Director at 314-773-3070. 
 

Church Nursery  
      Located in the rectory basement during 10:30 AM Mass.    
 Enter by way of the alley.  Staffed by parents. 
 

Children’s Liturgy of the Word 
     Children ages 4 through second grade are invited to participate 
     and hear the scriptures in a way meaningful to their age.  Held   
     the first Sunday in September through Mother’s Day excluding  
     holidays. 

for our sick and recovering 

  Suzi Beck - Ann Dosenbach - Irene Hoff -  

 Albertine Honious - Thomas Lorenz - Lois McClellan - 

 Robert Morse - Florence Morrison - Steve  Moylan - 

 Marcella Mueth - Margaret Ringkamp - Beth Simon - 

 Jean Westrich 
 

for our homebound 

     Jeanette Holmer - Florence Morrison - Rose Schuster   
 

for those in nursing homes 

     Lorraine Burke - Ellie Kearns - Rosemary Kobylinski -

 Gene VanderPluym 
 

for family members serving in the military 

 Joel Bruce - Derek Hirtz - Brandon Johnson  

     Stephen Napier - Ryan O’Neil - Jack Renick -  

 Brian Schoellhorn - Mitch Sollmann - Mark Tisius - 

 Bradley Westcott  

MASS INTENTIONS 

PLEASE PRAY 

DEVOTIONS 



 
 CHURCH NAME AND ADDRESS 
  St. Stephen Protomartyr #902450 
  3949 Wilmington Avenue 
  St. Louis, MO 63116 
 
 TELEPHONE 
  314 481-1133 
 
 CONTACT PERSON 
  Mary Regan 
 
 SOFTWARE 
  MSPublisher 2007 
  Adobe Acrobat X 
  Windows  7 
 
 PRINTER 
  HP Laserjet Pro400 
 
 EMAIL:  maryreganssp@gmail.com 
 
 TRANSMISSION TIME 
  Wednesday 1700 
 
 SUNDAY DATE OF PUBLICATON 
  
  August 27, 2017 
 
 NUMBER OF PAGES SENT 
  1 through 8 
 
 SPECIAL INSTRUCTIONS   
   Sorry for the late sending of this bulletin.  Our pastor’s mother died last night and it has been a little crazy here. 
 


